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This month we continue working through the process of purchasing the 151 Northpoint 
property. We are down to getting a couple proposals on a repair for an area of concern on the 
inspections. Our final decision will have to be made in the next couple of weeks. 
As the updates on United Airlines mediation have stated, at last week’s session the committee and 
participants were directed by the NMB not to disseminate any information at this time. This is part of the 
process and was to be expected as we work to conclude negotiations. Please, I ask of you to refer to 
information in the updates released in the Front Line or Mechanics Dispatch as these updates have the 
approval of the parties involved. For any of us at the table to divulge any more information at this time 
would jeopardize our individual participation in future sessions. Our next session is scheduled for the 
week of August 8th in Reston, Va.   
Tomorrow Angel and I join Roger, Joey and Kevin for a week of Southwest Material Specialist 
contract discussions in FLL. As we continue to reach tentative agreements on articles the 
progress is encouraged to reaching a final agreement soon. 
Our next General Membership Meeting is scheduled for August 22, 2016 at 15:30. If need be, due to 
NMB scheduling of UAL mediation, we may have to reschedule. We will inform the membership by 
email and text should this happen. Please plan on attending.  
 
Please keep the families of James Pierce and Buddy Steele who passed away this past month in 
your thoughts and prayers. A special thanks to those who coordinated the raffle and burger 
burn for Buddy’s family. I understand it was a great success.  
 
As you can see we a very busy, as I am sure most of you are. Please, we get reminders each 
month of how important it is to live for today and take comfort in those relationships we have 
and hold precious those we love. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Bob Clever 
 
President & Business Manager Local 19 


